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MARINA ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
December 4, 2008
1) CALL TO ORDER

a) The regular meeting of the Marina Advisory Committee was held on the above date in the Public Works Conference Room at City Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. 

2) ROLL CALL

a) Members Present:

Ron Babcock, Fred Dickey, Dave Kinley, Chuck Monahan, and Alan Silviera.
b) City Staff Present:

John Cerini and Jim Haussener

3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a) The minutes of October 2, 2008 were approved as written.
4) APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

a) The agenda was approved.
5) CORRESPONDENCE

a) None
6) NEW BUSINESS

a)
Dock Captain – Jim Haussener reviewed the concept as a way to create positive first impressions for new customers and to retain customers.  The Dock Captains will:


1)
Greet new berthers;


2)
Explain where things are to new berthers;


3)
Be someone who is at the Marina frequently;


4)
Have an outgoing personality; and


5)
Knows the local area.
It was decided to try to have an organizational meeting on Saturday, January 17, 2009.
7) OLD BUSINESS

a) Security –The reports for October and November were handed out.
b) Parcels “A,” “B,” and “C” – John Cerini mentioned that proposals were being solicited for mowing Parcel “A,” as well as looking at the possibility of a temporary dry storage facility.  The rest will be carried over to the next meeting.
c)
State Lands Fund Report – Chair Kinley is looking for a map of the Tidelands Trust Areas.  He is also looking for the annual reports the City is to provide the State Lands Commission.  John Cerini reported on his efforts to get some financial questions answered.
d)
Marina Dredging – The Coast Guard contractor has completed their work.  The City has not received a survey. 
e)
Launch Ramp – The Committee is pushing City staff for a decision as to where the Launch Ramp will be located under the Waterfront Plan.  If it is to remain where it is, how will the City deal with the potential contaminant issues while keeping the ramp open?  The Committee was very concerned about the impact on boaters and the local businesses that depend on recreational boaters for their livelihood, especially as there is the potential for a 100% grant from the State to repair/replace the ramp.
f)
Electric Sub-meters – Jim Haussener reported on the status in working with both State and County Departments of Weights and Measures.  A question was asked about the potential for electrical leakage that was answered by Jim.
g)
Marketing ideas – Jim Haussener reported on efforts to install a WiFi system at the Marina Office.
h)
Allocations – The landscape report for the first quarter was distributed.
i)
The Committee decided to have their next Meeting on Thursday, February 5, 2009.
8) COMMUNITY FORUM

a) Richard Cunningham inquired about the Waterfront Development on Parcel “A” and would it be possible to get the Coast Guard Station onto Mare Island near the Army Reserve Unit.
9) STAFF COMMENTS
a) Occupancy Report – The monthly occupancy report was handed out.

b) Miscellaneous Staff Comments – Jim Haussener reported on two grants from the state for dealing with abandoned boats and sewer pump-out stations.  He also commented on the efforts to get a yacht broker to work out of the Marina.  John Cerini commented on his efforts to get Jim Haussener onboard as a full time employee.
10) CHAIRPERSON’S AND COMMITTEE MEMBER’S REPORTS/ AGENDA REQUESTS

a)  None
11) LIAISON COMMENTS

a) None
12)  ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 p.m.

